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TAG Project on World War |

World War One is on our collective conscience current-
y as we are in the middle of the 100 year anniversary;
with soldiers rightly remembered. However, what about
he people left behind? What about the residents of
Nottingham? In particular, what if, like the poet and
First World War soldier Siegfried Sassoon- you had
German ancestry, or were German? The three schools
of the TAG Academy Group have been given an excel-
ent opportunity to work with an historian on a project
hat will try to answer this question.

The first part of the project entailed 5 Rushcliffe School
Sixth Form students spending a day in Nottingham
Central Library and Nottingham Archives, under the
direction of historian Ben Braber. The students were
given a framework to work in, but were using their re-
search skills to find out about what happened to Ger-
man individuals. Ultimately, their research will help de-
velop knowledge and understanding about the impact
of the war on the people involved and the wider com-
munity.

Then on Tuesday 120 July we went to the Nottingham
Archive. Our task was to find out as much information
about Germans/Austrians living in Nottingham in WW1.

Our person was a German man Alexander Seelig. We
shared what we had found out through looking through
an accounting book and various old letters about Seel-
ig to the other people at the event. Seelig was accused
of trading with the enemy and found guilty. Before he
was imprisoned he had his own export trading compa-
ny called “Seelig Company” which were an extremely
wealthy company.

We then researched different people who were Ger-
man/Austrian who lived in Nottingham using online rec-
ords. After researching two different people we came to
the conclusion that they must've been visiting or impris-
oned as nothing came up for them. However we then
were given a final person to look at called “Isaac
Bowmer” and we found out that he was of Austrian her-
itage . We found a newspaper article showing that he’'d
committed suicide because he was so fearful of what
might happen so him as an immigrant living in Britain.

Overall the day was extremely enjoyable and we learnt
a lot about German and Austrian immigrants in Notting-
ham from 1910 onwards and how they lived there life.

Further information about the project can be found on:

https://benbraber.com/2016/05/19/hidden-history-
brough e/

Shalom Holocaust Memorial Centre

On Monday 18th of July, year 10 GCSE History students will be visiting Beth Shalom Holoca
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